
   STATEOF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWNOF SURRY 

     SELECTMEN 

   MEETING MINUTES FEBRUARY 6, 2017 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

John Davis was nominated by the selectmen to the Ashuelot River Advisory. The nomination was signed 

by Jay Croteau and Eric Eichner.  

Virginia Clark has declined running for town treasurer.  

Bob Bergevin spoke with the selectmen about correcting the terms for the three member cemetery 

trustees positions. Linda Bergevin will be for 1 year, Frank Lucuis will be for 2 years and Bob Bergevin 

will be for 3 years. Bruce Smith has put his name on the ballot as a cemetery trustee. Mr. Bergevin 

would like to continue working with his present team with cooperation with Bruce Smith to address any 

fiscal issues within the cemetery trust funds.  

Mary Fosher will no longer be selling history books from her home. Bruce Smith has been listed on the 

town website as the new host. 

The selectmen have decided to switch the motion detector light for the handicap walkway to a 

dedicated light joined to the porch light.  

Diluzio will speak with the selectmen on Monday February 13, 2017 about the ambulance contract.  

The selectmen signed the PA 29 letters for veteran’s credit for veterans and widows of veterans.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed the EFTPS payment.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen reviewed the warrant article from the Planning Board for the town warrant regarding the 

new state law for accessory dwelling units.  

Bruce Smith updated the other selectmen on the discussion with Jonathan Sisson and the DES 

concerning the lower Pond Road culvert. There is support for the Dave Brooks revised plan with the Des 

for using a minimum impact permit if signed by the Conservation Committee. The town will also need 

approval from Lee Grey. Dave Brooks will contact Jonathan Sisson to work on obtaining the correct 

permit.  

The selectmen discussed how to price and bid the work for the lower Joslin Road.  

The outstanding liens for 2011 are completed.  



Bruce Smith motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as presented.  

The budget hearing is scheduled for Wednesday February 8, 2017 at 7:00 P.M. at the townhall. 

Town Meeting will be held on March 14, 2017 at 7:30 P.M. at the town hall.  

Jay Croteau worked on updating the website.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

 


